
Emergency shelters in Kawartha Lakes still a
safe haven during COVID-19 crisis

Catherine Whitnall

Dealing with the current COVID-19 pandemic is difficult enough without having the
added stress of being homeless or living with abuse.

While many businesses and services are closing their doors, those running area
shelters are doing their very best to ensure theirs stay open.

A Place Called Home’s executive director Lorrie Polito said the agency’s 19-bed
shelter in Lindsay is currently on Level 1 of its protocols. Staff who are able to work
from home are doing so and advanced cleaning regimens have been undertaken.
Everyone is also following recommendations laid out by public health.

Unfortunately, this has also meant vital outreach services have had to be cancelled.

“Those programs are very important to the clients that we’ve helped. It’s an
opportunity for them to touch base with staff if they have a concern or problem, do
their laundry, have a meal and just know there is someone there to help,” said Polito.
“The goal is, and always has been, to not only help people get permanent housing,
but to keep it.”

In the event someone experiences symptoms and has to self-isolate, the agency has a
quarantine room already in place. The room can accommodate up to three people
and has both a separate bathroom and entrance.

“We’re not there yet, and we may never be, but it’s important to be prepared ... Our
clients fall into that vulnerable category. They don’t always eat the healthiest and
some come to us with compromised immune systems and health problems,” said
Polito, who is proud of the commitment and dedication of staff during this
unprecedented and challenging time. “We’re one of the few shelters in the region that
already prepared for this (COVID-19 outbreak). We’re sharing what we’re doing with
others. And if anything does happen, we will rise to the challenge.”

Polito said volunteers continue to pick up and deliver groceries weekly as usual —
they just don’t come into the shelter — and donations are still being made, albeit,
people are asked to call in advance.

“The community’s been great. Everyone has really rallied. And I encourage people to
do what they can to help out the food banks because, as this goes on, the demand is
going to increase,” said Polito. “These are very scary times and no one knows for how
long.”

Recent announcements by the federal and provincial governments regarding funding
to assist social service agencies through the economic impact were welcomed by
Polito and Women’s Resources executive director Lori Watson.
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